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INVOCATION 

Chair Shavonne Gordon invited Pastor Graham to offer the invocation 

APPROVAL OF AGENDA 

The Chair called for the approval of the agenda. The Committee approved the agenda 
by voice vote. 

APPROVAL OF PREVIOUS MEEETING MINUTES 

The Chair asked for a motion to approve the previous meeting minutes. The motion was 
made and properly seconded; the Committee passed the motion by voice vote. 

PRESIDENT'S REMARKS 

President Abdullah thanked the Chair and Committees for their incredible work. Proud 
and honored that they represent Virginia State University. 

REPORTS AND RECOMMENDATIONS 

Communication 

Dr. Gwendolyn Dandridge shared information on VSU rankings in social media. According to Rival IQ, 
VSU is ranked number one on Twitter and number 2 on Facebook of all D2 Universities. VSU further 
ranks number one on Instagram in our reel reach rate of all HBCUs. VSU has also extended our customer 
service reach internally to include offering a standardized voicemail greeting and are exploring a project 
to provide a QR code for directional signage on campus. The Communications Office continues to have a 
major impact on the campus community with current and proposed branding projects throughout campus. 
VSU has again exceeded last year's numbers for the highest quarter of royalties from VSU gear in 
University history. 

Mr. Eldon Burton reported that the Office of Government Relations convened the Petersburg, 
Chesterfield, and Colonial Heights Chambers for a pre-legislative reception held in the Gateway Dining 
& Events Center in November 2022. The event was well attended with local, state, and 
federal representatives from all over the gateway region. VSU plans to host the event annually leading 
up to the General Assembly Session. The 2023 regular legislative session convened Wednesday, January 
11, 2023. 
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Mr. Burton informed the Board that the Governor's budget included 8 million dollars for VSU's 
maintenance reserves as well as funding for detailed planning to renovate Virginia Hall. Budget 
amendments were later introduced by legislators to add detailed planning for the BOLT Building as well 
as legislation that would allow for VSU and NSU to charge reduced rates of tuition for Non-Virginian 
students who are enrolled in a program that leads to employment in a high-demand field. "Crossover" and 
"Budget Sunday" are soon approaching and will allow us to see what is included in the House and Senate's 
introduced priorities. 

On the federal level, VSU received information before the Winter holiday break that we would receive 
$2.2 million in federal funding to expand broadband access across campus. This project will not only 
ensure equitable and quality internet access for student success, but it will also allow us to improve the 
University's wired intranet and inter-building network connections, improve campus Quality of Service, 
boost the University's Wi-Fi capabilities, and enable access to existing 5G technologies on campus and 
in the surrounding communities. We are grateful to our federal representatives, including the late 
Congressman Donald McEachin, Senator Warner and Senator Kaine for their efforts in securing the 
funding for this project. 

Ms. Tonya Hall presented updates regarding funding initiatives and successes to date. As evidenced by 
the FYTD dashboard, philanthropic support to VSU totals $3,443,525.45. This data represents a 
$184,458.24 or 6% increase over the previous year. The increase can be attributed to philanthropic support 
from corporate, foundations, and organizations. To date, support from this area totals $2,353,738.47, an 
18% increase over the previous year. Philanthropic support for Tuition Assistance remains strong. As the 
current FYTD dashboard reflects, $408,347.00 is 73% of the last year's total. 

Ms. Hall also announced two remaining match challenges (Founder's Day 1882 Match Challenge March 
22nd to March 23rd and All in for State May 11th to May 14th) for the fiscal year. She stated that she is 
confident that this, along with other Alumni engagement initiatives, will continue to grow VSU's base of 
philanthropic support. 

Approved: 
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